
 



POMERANIAN CLUB OF ONTARIO BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

  

President    Margaret Clark   R.R.# 3, 22962 Scane Road 

Kent Bridge, On. N0P 1V0 

Telephone 519-692-3735 

jasmarr1@hotmail.com  

     

Vice President      Lynda Woolley   15316 Mount Wolfe Road 

         Caledon. On L7E 3N7 

         Telephone; 905-880-8698 

         lwoolley@sympatico.ca 

  

Treasurer    Roberta Malott   P O Box 908, 59 Maxwell St. 

                                                                                                  Blenheim, ON N0P 1A0 

Telephone: 519-676-4391 

   pondside.toys@sympatico.ca  

  

Secretary    Christine Surtees   151 Greystone Drive, R R #4 

Almonte, ON K0A 1A0 

Telephone: 613-256-2019 

 pomkees@xplornet.com 

  

Directors    East    Myra Brachfield   219A Craig Henry Drive 

Nepean ON  K2G 4B6 

Telephone: 613-721-0006 

mazella@sympatico.ca  

  

                   North    Rita Smith   R R #1, Box 4 

Iron Bridge On  P0R 1H0 

Telephone: 705-843-2584 

baritakennels@netscape.com  

  

                   West    Elizabeth Gilmer   R.R.#3 

Ridgetown, On N0P 2C0 

Telephone: 519-674-1126 

keeswords@sympatico.ca   

        

                    Central   Annelies Davis   129 Birch Avenue 

Hamilton On L8L 6H8  

telephone: 905-528-3298 

bonsai_reg@hotmail.com 

 

Club website:   http://www.onpoms.or 
ADVERTISING RATES 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PAYMENT OF ADVERTISING  

Cheque or Money Order payable to Pomeranian Club of Ontario – send to  

Roberta Malott, P O Box 908, Blenheim On N0P 1A0  

******COLOUR****** 

Front Cover: $55.00 includes full inside cover 

Back Cover: $45.00 

Full Page Ad: $35.00 

  

*****BLACK AND WHITE****** 

Full Page Ad: $10.00  

Half Page Ad: $ 7.50  

¼ Page Ad: $5.00  

 

BUSINESS CARD: Per Year –  

Members: $10.00  

Non-Members: $15.00  

mailto:bonsai_reg@hotmail.com


Secretary’s Report –August 2012 

Total Membership – 28 

7 Singles 

10 Couples 

1 Life (2) 

It has been quite an eventful year for the new Board.  

 A new Board took effect 1 January 2012 and their first task was to approve a proposal for 

Margaret Jennings to Chair the 2012 PCOO Specialty to be held in conjunction with the 

Ontario County Kennel Club in Orono, Ontario 8-10 June 2012.  The results of the Specialty 

from MJN Show Services can be found at the back of the newsletter together with the All-

Breed Show results for the 3 days.  The winner of the Best Bred By Competition is not 

marked in the catalogue but I have confirmed that this award went to Christine Warden and 

Kristari’s Divine Sense.  Congratulations Christine, your girl did very well.  Also missing from 

the catalogue results is the BOS in Sweeps which it appears was not awarded.   

I am sure that you have all heard more than you wanted to about the Obedience issue so I 

will not discuss it further. 

Larry and I were unable to attend the Specialty this year but I understand people enjoyed 

the both show and dinner.  I sent the certificates for the Annual Awards and paperwork for 

the AGM to Roberta via Margaret and asked Roberta to stand in for me at the AGM and take 

the minutes.  I also sent Certificates of Appreciation for Margaret’s show committee and a 

“Thank you” certificate for Margaret together with a gift basket.  We have not received 

either a Specialty Report or finalized accounting from the Show Chair.   The numbers shown 

in the Treasurer’s report are based strictly on invoices and monies sent to the Treasurer and 

are interim numbers only. 

There has been a considerable amount unpleasantness as result of the Obedience issue and 

Catherine Bolahood resigned both as President and a member.  Sandra Beisel resigned her 

membership shortly after.  

The vacant board positions have been filled.  Marg Clark has taken over as President and 

Elizabeth Gilmer will move into the position of Director, West.  Welcome to the Board 

Elizabeth and thank you both for your continued support of the PCOO.  

Christine Surtees - PCOO Secretary 



Report - Northern Director 

  
Living in Northern Ontario is beautiful, relaxing and challenging.  I love living in 
Iron Bridge, but find it difficult to attend any of the Pomeranian club events 
and functions, although I do keep up by way of the internet and the 
Pomeranian Magazines. 
  
I am no longer breeding, but am still involved with the Pomeranian rescue 
work.  I have helped many Poms find loving families in the area and beyond.  I 
have been called from anywhere from Sudbury to Sault Ste Marie by friends or 
strangers, who have heard of dogs in need and have placed them from as far 
away as Hamilton and St. Catherines.  Recently, a local breeder passed on and I 
helped place over 15 loving companions in homes. 
  
I will continue with the rescue work for as long as I am able and look forward 
to reading about the comings and goings of the club members in the 
Pomeranian magazines and via the internet. 
  
Sincerely,  
Rita Smith 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Report - Western Director 
 
It has been very quiet in this area over the summer months.   Therapy Dogs 
take the summer off, it is much too warm for the dogs in the Nursing Homes 
during July and August.   It gets very warm during the winter months also, but 
not to the extreme of the summer.   
No show news to report.                               
  
Marg Clark 

 
NOTICE 

In accordance with para 2.8.1 of the PCOO Constitution the membership hereby 
advised of the resignation from the Club of Catherine Bolahood and Sandra 
Beisel. 
  
  

 

 

  



 

 

       

BALANCE FEB/10/12 $4,080.61 

 

 

Revenue 

Membership             $    40.00 

Advertising                    30.00 

        Donations                    360.00 

     Tickets                           80.00 

 Dinner                           30.00 

Specialty Revenue    $1,152.35 

 

Total revenue            $1,682.35 

 

 

 

Expenses 

 

Specialty Expense        $775.89 

Bank Charges                  19.17 

 Newsletter                   215.72 

      Postage                        114.88 

 Dinner                          275.00 

   

                             Total Expense     $1,400.66 

 

 

 

BALANCE  JUL/23/12 $4,362.30 



 

POMERANIAN CLUB OF ONTARIO 

2012 SPECIALTY—JUNE 9, 2012 

NET PROFIT—$558.11 (see notes below) 

 

REVENUE  EXPENSES  

    

Booster Rebate 112.00 Prizes (3 Photos) 120.01 

Sweeps Rebate 21.00 Ribbons 115.20 

Show Rebate 442.00 Dinner 275.00 

Silent Auction 174.00 Engraving 15.82 

Trophy Donations 325. 00 Raffle Prizes 150.00 

Judges gifts 35.00 Judges gifts 69.33 

Dinner 210.00 Keeper trophies 79.10 

Raffle tickets 290.00 Prizes 226.43 

    

Total 1609.00 Total 1050.89 

    

    

At the time this financial report was completed, there is an 

outstanding revenue amount of $16.00 for a silent auction item that 

was picked up and paid for after I had left. 

There is also one photograph that is still to be billed out, which will 

amount to approximately $40.00—possibly less. 

There is one ribbon still to be billed and paid for also. 

If you have any questions regarding this financial report, please email 

me at pondside.toys@sympatico.ca  

 

 



 

   POMYWOODS PRETTY BOY FLOYD 

SIRE: CH CHEYENNE’S PRAIRIE THUNDER 

DAM:  BAVANEW’S LUNA ECLIPSE 

At the Pomeranian Club of Ontario 
Specialty held at the Ontario County 

Kennel Club show June 9, 2012. 

 I am so very proud to announce that my 
boy won  

RESERVE WINNER’s DOG – OVER SEVERAL 
POMERANIANS 

THIS WAS THE FIRST TIME IN THE RING FOR 
THIS LITTLE BOY AND HE MADE ME PROUD. 

 

    LYNDA WOOLLEY 

POMYWOOD Reg’d Pomeranians 

lwoolley@sympatico.ca - www.bow-wowz.ca 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

FROM THE EDITOR - to - MEMBERS OF POMERANIAN CLUB OF ONTARIO 

It has been suggested that we publish the newsletter as an electronic version, in order to reduce 
expenses.   Your opinion, suggestions will be welcome with regard to this as perhaps not all will have 
the capability of downloading a large file.   We need to know this.   Should more members wish to 
return to the printed version that can be done in one of three ways. 

One way would be to print all pages out and staple together.   Another way would be to print on 11” 
X 17” paper and fold with no staples.   The third way would be to have the printer put together as in 
the past.   As noted above, your thoughts, suggestions, opinions will be welcomed in this venture.    It 
is your newsletter. 

Roberta - Editor 

mailto:lwoolley@sympatico.ca


NEW CHAMPIONS 

 
CH SON SHINE VIDOLL BBY'S NOBLE 

Breeder/Owner: Walter and LaVerne 
McCarthy 

 
    Sire: Ch Pomhaven's The Heat Is On 
CH SON SHINE VIDOLL BBY'S NOBLE 
    Dam: Winterhaven BBY'S Noble Tye 

*********************************** 
 

Ch Winterhaven Son Shine Coolheat 
Owner: Walter and LaVerne McCarthy 

Breeder: Sandra Biesel 

  

Sire: Ch Pomhaven's The Heat Is On 
CH WINTERHAVEN SON SHINE COOLHEAT 

    Dam: Daystar Ksuda Exuberance 
************************************** 

 
Ch Son Shine Dun Deal Sheza Gem 

Breeder/Owner: Walter and Laverne McCarthy 
 

    Sire: Winterhaven Bare FT'S Dun Deal 
CH SON SHINE DUN DEAL SHEZA GEM 

    Dam: Son Shine's Vidoll Lil Pumpkin 

 

NEW TITLE 

Coronation Pondside Alligator CGN RN “PCD” 

Owner/Handler: Roberta Malott 

Breeder:  Doug & Elizabeth  

Gilmer  

Sire:   Mercer’s Sunrise Seranade (USA) 

Dam:  Pomdell Nitchamoos 

CORONATION PONDSIDE ALLIGATOR CGN RN PCD 

(NEW TITLE) 

 

NEW LITTERS 

HIGH HAT KENNELS 

SANDRA ALLGEIER/ROBERT BRISTOW 

Sire:  Kristari’s Eclipse of D’Heart 

Dam:  Dru’s Good Hearted Woman 

Date of Birth:  May 4, 2012 

1 female – orange sable  

****************************** 

Sire:  Kristari’s Eclipse of D’Heart 

Dam:  Kristari’s Embrace the Reign – co-owned with 

Christine Warden 

Date of Birth:  April 30, 2012 

1 female – orange sable 

1 male – orange sable  

******************************* 

Sire:  Kristari’s Eclipse of D’Heart 

Dam:  Yuki’s Sweet Sensation 

Date of Birth:  May 18, 2012 

1 male – cream 

1 male – white 

1 male - apricot  

*****************************  

POMYWOOD REG’D POMERANIANS 

LYNDA WOOLLEY  

         Sire:  Ch Cheyenne’s Prairie Thunder 

          Dam:  Bavanew’s  Luna Eclipse 

           Date of Birth:  J 

June 29th, 2012 

Three males and two females – all orange sables (so 

far) 



 



 





 



MINUTES OF THE 2012 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - JUNE 9 2012  

 

Present Board Members: - Catherine Bolahood (Pres.), Lynda Woolley (VP), Roberta Malott (Treas)   

Members: - Michelle Catenacci-Dobbins, Sandra Beisal, Margaret Jennings                                      

Guest: Nady Godbout 

.Meeting called to order at 2.40 p.m. As there was no quorum the meeting was unofficial 

1   Minutes from last year were read. 

  

2. Treasurer's Report - $3,739.73  

  

3. Secretary's Report was read 

  

4. Insurance was discussed.  Roberta advised everyone to check with their home policies to make 

sure they had coverage for volunteer services.  And that the club had no assets  

  

5.  Catherine asked if an audit has ever been done.  Roberta advised never - not since she had been 

treasurer.  And not sure how long before that.   Catherine advised it was in the bylaws that an 

annual audit be done - yes - Roberta realizes it is in there - will do one upon her return from 

holidays. 

  

6.  Discussion re doing the newsletter online - Lynda advised she is on dial up and won't be accessible 

for her.   Roberta advised if it was decided to do online - than someone else would have to take 

over. 

  

7.  Questions about why no new members - responses re bickering and negativity. - some people have 

to win and others have to lose - going to a dog show should be fun 

  

8. Consider a discount for entry fees for club members - or a surcharge for non-members 

  

9.  Discussion re membership cards - possibly a pin   

  

10.  Should look at online board meetings.   Entire Constitution needs reviewing - has been 10 years 

  

11.  Re the future show committees - more information should be forthcoming to everyone  

  

12.  Lynda suggested get-togethers - however because everyone is in various locations makes it 

difficult.  Most people would not drive long distances to have lunch with someone 

  

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m. June 9, 2012 

                            Minutes taken and submitted by Roberta Malott. Thank You Roberta 

 



 



  



  





  



 


